## **Sunapee Recreation Committee**

Meeting Minutes

November 11, 2014

Present: Erica Belisle, Charleen Osborne, Mike Pollari, John Augustine, Tanner Royce, Paul Skarin,

Scott Blewitt.

Next meeting: December 9, 2014 6:30 PM, Town Office

### I. Agenda Items

A. Meeting Minutes: Motion to accept - Maria. Seconded - Paul. All Were in Favor

### B. Turkey Trot

- a. 341 people pre-registered for event so far.
  - i. Numbers are on par with last year.
  - ii. Online registrations ends Monday, T-Shirt registrations have come and gone.
  - iii. Meeting on Thursday with SPD & HWY

#### C. Mountain Bike Race:

- a. Mark Gurney would like for us to look for a new event coordinator.
- b. He will still prepare the trail
- c. Race is on a Sunday around July 15
- d. Do we want to keep this event?
  - i. John suggested we contact Mt. Sunapee and see if they want to host it
  - ii. Mt Sunapee will be opening the lift to Mtn Bikers in the future, possibly 2015. Scott will make a call.

#### D. Christmas in the Harbor:

- a. Looney Lunge will benefit the Booster Club this year
- b. Bonfire sponsored by Sunapee Fire
- c. Tom Blyn will be Santa
- d. Proceeds from this have been used to purchase ice rink liner in the past

#### E. Basketball:

- a. 2 boys 3/4 teams
- b. 1 girls 3/4 team
- c. 1 boys 5/6 team
- d. 1 girls 5/6 team
- e. Open Gym will start 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday in December

### F. Budget Recap:

**a.** Only change – Selectman do not want a Capital Reserve Fund. Warrant Article will be specific to Veteran's Field Shed.

### G. Dewey Field:

a. Steve Jesseman came from Mt Royal last week to Town Hall for a meeting regarding the land across from Dewey Field. Letters from Dewey family came in last year and they want to keep the land for "Parks".

# H. Veteran's Field:

- a. Infield is in, mound is in. spent approx. \$500.00
- b. Some clay that was unused went back up to Dewey Field.
- c. Warrant Article \$25,000 may include concession and/or bathrooms.

- I. Fireman's Day Meeting:
  - **a.** Scott & Maria went to the meeting to discuss Rec involvement for 2015. We will not contribute money this coming year but will work with them for Beach Staff for games and activities.
  - **b.** Also raised the question about them taking over the 4<sup>th</sup> of July Parade and Flare Night we took it over from the American Legion.
- **J.** Scott will check with Atlas about changing our fireworks from July 4<sup>th</sup> to July 3<sup>rd</sup> to avoid having them the same day as the Yacht Club.

Paul: Motion to adjourn, Maria: Seconded, **All in Favor** MEETING ADJOURNED 7:34 PM

December Meeting Agenda items: Turkey Trot Wrap Up Christmas in the Harbor Wrap Up Skate Rink